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March 23, 2023 

 

Dear Willoughby-Eastlake Business Community, 

We are writing to make you aware of a few scheduling changes in the month of April that may 

impact your business. North and South High Schools will be utilizing a delayed start to the 

school day due to standardized testing on the following dates: 

Wednesday, April 12th 

Friday, April 14th 

Wednesday, April 19th 

Friday, April 21st 

Wednesday, April 26 

 

The majority of the students at both schools will not report to school until 9:45 AM on these 

days. It is quite possible that you will see an increase in foot traffic during the times of 7:45-9:45 

AM on these dates. We felt it was prudent to notify you of this in advance so that you could 

prepare.  

 

Should you have any issues related to high school aged students during these windows of time on 

these dates, feel free to reach out to the appropriate building principal for assistance. For 

Eastlake, Willowick, Timberlake, and Lakeline, contact Eric Frei at North High School at 

eric.frei@weschools.org. For Willoughby and Willoughby Hills contact Brian Patrick at South 

High School at brian.patrick@weschools.org.  

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Eric Frei     Brian Patrick 
 

Eric Frei     Brian Patrick 

Principal     Principal 

North High School    South High School 
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